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The Honorable Kay Granger The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chair Ranking Member 

2413 Rayburn House Office Building 1026 Longworth HOB 

Washington, DC 20515     Washington, DC 20515 

 

 

Dear Chair Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for Monroe County Sheriff’s Office’s Regional Investigative Operations 

Center in fiscal year 2024. 

 

The entity to receive funding for this project is Monroe County Sheriff, located at City of Rochester 

Public Safety Building, 4th Floor, 130 South Plymouth Avenue, Rochester, NY 14614.  

 

The funding would be used to develop a Regional Investigative Operations Center, which will 

enhance the existing Threat Assessment Team model, receive tips, track leads, and coordinate law 

enforcement. This project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will assist in the 

identification, evaluation, and analysis of behaviors indicative of domestic extremist violence and 

other types of targeted violence. 

 

This project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized in section 

1701(b)(8) of the Omnibus Crime Control and Safe Streets Act of 1968 (34 U.S.C. §10381(b)(8)). 

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 

 

 

Sincerely,  

  

 

 

  

Joseph D. Morelle 

Member of Congress 

 


